
SANDWELL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 
The Borough Council of Sandwell (Upper Church Lane, Tipton) 
(Temporary Road Closure) Order 2025 intends to temporarily prohibit 
vehicles from proceeding along Upper Church Lane, which will be closed 
between the junctions of High Street and Field Road (northern side).  
 
Access to any affected frontages will be maintained, but only when safety 
permits.  
 
Traffic will be diverted via High Street, Bloomfield Road, Hurst Lane, 
Sedgley Road West, Owen Street, Alexandra Road and vice versa.  
 
The maximum duration is 18 months but the work is expected to commence 
and be completed by 12th August 2025 (8am – 6pm).  
 
Purpose - to facilitate access to repair a defect in the sewer line by 
Severn Trent Water. 


